October 17, 2013
DSC-D

Call to Order
Chelsea Ward, President Welcomed everyone to the meeting which she then called the meeting to order at 10:06 a.m.

Roll Call
A sign in sheet was distributed.  Members, both elected and honorary, present were:

Chelsea Ward




Louis Scivally





Tracy Collier




Sarah Harrison





Laura McClellan




Alveeno Smith




Sylvester Cartwright



Jennifer Godwin



Janet Dotson




Jamie Jilka




Katrina Christopher



Christopher Hickman



Drew Glover




Arrayon Farlough




Sandra Bates




Stephanie Conrad




Joshua Thomsen



Ben Fry





Shanna Morris




Kamika Gaines
                                                                                                                    
Sarah Travis




Jacqueline Willis
Lauren Russ




Thomas Redd Jr.

Allen Houston


Reading of Minutes

Minutes were reviewed by Staff Senate members. Sarah Harrison moved to accept minutes, Lauren Russ seconded.

Treasurer Report
Balance $1554.48
Committee Report


Achievement Awards – No Report

Staff Awards – Chelsea reported that due to UALR restructurings we are moving from seven Vice Chancellors to four, that will create a decrease in funds received for Staff Awards.  It has been determined that to offset that loss we will increase the amount requested form the four active Vice Chancellors.  The committee is also in the process of putting a proposal together to request a Staff Senate budget line in the FY2115 budget.

Fall Open House – Date and time was announced (October 24, 2013 from 1pm -3pm), everything was in place to have a successful fundraiser.  We have plenty of door prizes and Tea Cup items.  Online Auction was expected to exceed last year’s revenue.

Helping Hands – Food boxes have been distributed throughout campus and the deadline for donations is 11/15/13.  The committee also brought forward a proposal to help with Bikes for Kids.  It was proposed that we put a flyer for the free bikes in each of the Helping Hands food boxes to get the word out.

Development – US Pizza Fundraiser on September 24, 2013 raised $80.82, we also had a US Pizza Fundraiser on 10/5/2013 that we did not advertise and we are expecting funds from that.  The next advertised US Pizza Fundraiser is scheduled for November 21, 2013.  Kroger fund raiser is going well; we need more families to sign up.  Bus trip to Gold Strike Casino is scheduled for November 16, 2013 and costs $25 per person round trip.  The price includes $10 for food and $5 free play.  Staff Senate Gala to be held at Little Rock Garden Club on November 24, 2013, the theme is Winters Welcome.  Tickets will be $35 each and that includes admission and heavy hors d’ oeuvre.


Communication –It was discussed that all Staff Senate announcements be released through the Communication Committee.

Blood Drive – September 26, 2013 at UALR Housing we collected 45 units, which is 10 above our target of 32 units.  We had such a wonderful turnout that we had to turn people away.  Next scheduled Blood Drive is November 21 and 22 at the Fitness Center

Governance – No Report


Issues & Concerns – The link for UALR staff to report anonymous issues and concerns is up and running well.  

Nominations – No Report


Professional Development – No Report

Public Outreach – No Report


Restructuring Update – No Report
Adjourned

Chelsea Ward, President called the meeting to a close 10:59 a.m.
